

Hon Dr Tony Buti MLA Minister for Finance; Aboriginal Affairs; Racing and Gaming; Citizenship and Multicultural Interests

Our Ref: 80-05734

Ms Kirsten Robinson
Clerk of the Legislative Assembly
PARLIAMENT HOUSE

Dear Ms Robinson

LATE TABLING OF WESTERN AUSTRALIAN GREYHOUND RACING ASSOCIATION (WAGRA) 2021-22 ANNUAL REPORT

Pursuant to Section 64 of the *Financial Management Act 2006*, I wish to advise the Western Australian Greyhound Racing Association (WAGRA) will again, not be able to table their 2021-22 Annual Report this year.

Under section 64(1) of the Act, the Annual Report should have been tabled by 28 September 2022.

Parliament was previously advised that the report would not be ready by the above date and would be tabled in both Houses by 30 November 2022. However, I have recently been advised that the audited financial statements for the agencies will not be ready to allow tabling this sitting year.

Therefore, in accordance with section 65 of the *Financial Management Act 2006* (Act), I now give notice that the 2021-22 Annual Report is anticipated to be tabled in both Houses of Parliament by 30 March 2023.

Yours sincerely

Dr Tony Buti MLA

MINISTER FOR RACING AND GAMING

2 3 NOV 2022